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ENVIRONMENTAL/SHADE TREE 

COMMISSION 
October 9, 2013 

 
ROLL CALL AND FLAG SALUTE MEETING CALLED TO ORDER: 

The meeting was called to order by Richard Ambrosio at 6:30PM. 
 
Attendance:  Richard Ambrosio, Mindi Arcoleo, Maryann Boyne Joseph W. Halifko,  
   Denise Summer, Peter Longo, Barry Auerbacher 
Absent:  Carmen Seaman,  James Shanahan, Ray Rummel, Shane Toohey 
 

     OLD BUSINESS: 
               

Mr. Halifko offered a motion, seconded by Mr. Longo to approve the minutes of the meeting held on 
September 11, 2013.  All were in favor. 
 

NEW BUSINESS: 
 
 Mr. Halifko discussed the meeting held for the dredging of the Shark River and Mr. Ambrosio stated he 
would try and draft a letter of support and send it to the Coaster. 
 

PLANS/APPLICATIONS FOR REVIEW: 
 
           Planning Board Application #PB 13/02 for Block 248, Lo(s) 5, 6 & 7 
            United Baptist Church 

Comments/Suggestions: 
1) No comments at this time; 

 
DISCUSSIONS/PRESENTATION 
 Denise Summer stated she would like a more uniformed environmental checklist when reviewing site 
plans.   
 

Mr. Ambrosio offered a motion, seconded by Mr. Halifko to agree to do a checklist when reviewing site 
plans.  All were in Favor. 

 
Ms. Summer also gave an update on the Die-Off near Brighton Avenue by stating that JCP&L was 

responsible for the spraying and they used a chemical called Romeo and it’s considered harmless.  She also 
stated she would like to write a letter that would be signed by the Mayor stating they should notify the 
residents whenever they are spraying.  The Commission agreed to send a letter by certified mail. 

 
Mr. Ambrosio stated he received and would review documents for the waterfront development of the 

Shark River Beach & Yacht Club. 
 
Maryann Boyne suggested everyone be very vigilant when looking at plans because once the project is 

done nothing will be done. 
 
Peter Longo informed the Commission that he attended the Board of Adjustment meeting and was not 

allowed to speak on the Hovson Project.   He was informed that he relinquished his rights to speak by 
agreeing to be on the Environmental Shade Tree Commission.  

 
ADJOURNMENT 
At 7:53 p.m Ms. Summer offered a motion to adjourn the meeting, moved and seconded by Mr. 
Auerbacher.  All were in favor. 
Minutes submitted by Pamela D. Howard, Secretary  


